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MEETING OF SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL 

MONDAY 9th July 2007
HEADED ITEM No.  2 (f)  
The following 2 motions were passed at the Lucan Clondalkin Area Committee meeting on Tuesday 19th June 2007. The Committee requested that the 2 motions be brought before the County Council for consideration. 

Motion: Councillor R. Dowds  

“That the double yellow lines are immediately removed from the front of Kilpark House, Convent Road, Clondalkin as the residents there have no off road parking alternative.”

Motion: Councillor T. Gilligan
“That the Manager removes the double yellow lines from outside Kilpark House.”

REPORT:
The existing double yellow lines were installed on the section of Convent Road outside Kilpark House to minimise traffic congestion in the area, and were included in the Control of Parking Bye Laws which were subject to public consultation prior to approval by the Council.  There is insufficient width for cars to park next to the kerb at this location while maintaining two-way traffic on standard minimum lane widths. Removal of the double yellow lines to facilitate such parking would result in traffic queuing towards the village blocking traffic exiting the village. 

To provide parking at this location would require a section of the footpath to be removed to accommodate a parking bay, which would be subject to the same parking conditions as other streets in Clondalkin that are included in the parking scheme, i.e.  pay and display parking and permit parking, 8am to 6pm, Monday to Friday.  It should be noted that any such parking would be open to the public at large and an investigation of services and utilities would need to be undertaken prior to finalization of any design.
